
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

King’s School 

High Street 

Portslade 

BN41 2PG 

01273 840004 

admin@kingsschoolhove.org.uk  

www.kingsschoolhove.org.uk 

Forthcoming Events 

19th July ¶ Summer Showcase, 7pm in 
the school hall, refreshments 
available from 6.30pm 
 

21st July ¶ Last day of term – students 
dismissed at 12:45pm 

 

4&5th 
September 

¶ INSET Days, school closed to 
students 
 

6th September ¶ School open from 8.00am for 
Year 7 pupils only 
 

7th September ¶ School open from 8.00am for 
ALL students 

 

No 35  14 July 2017 

Theme of the week  ‘Enrichment’ 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

What a fantastically busy and rewarding week! Our 

Enrichment Days ran very smoothly and successfully on 

Monday and Tuesday; please read on for reports on 

many of the days that ran. Wednesday brought our first 

Sports Day at the Withdean Stadium; it was a wonderful 

event full of healthy competition and personal 

triumphs.  Congratulations to the winning House, 

Philippi, and their Sports Captain, Alfie Crane. We do 

not ‘wind down’ at King’s and there is still a week of go 

of regular lessons when usual expectations apply. 

However, please note that there are no extra-curricular 

clubs running during the last week of term and no 

Newsletter will be put out next week. I wish you all a 

restful, restorative and joyful summer.  

Mrs Price 
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Last Week of Term 

We will follow this timetable on the last day of term, 

which is Friday 21 July: 

¶ Students to arrive in school for 8.30am as normal 
in school uniform 

¶ Lessons 1 and 2 as normal 

¶ Break as normal, 10:10-14:40am, brunch will be 
available in the Dome Diner 

¶ Lesson 3 will be as normal but 30 minutes long, 
10.40-11:10am 

¶ 11:15-12:00 – Y7&8 in celebration assembly and 
Y9&10 in tutor time 

¶ 12:00-12:45 – Y9&10 in celebration assembly and 
Y7&8 in tutor time 

¶ 12:45 – All students dismissed 
 

Staff Changes 

It is the time of year for hellos and goodbyes! We are 

saying goodbye to the following staff this summer: 

¶ Miss McMellon (Cover Supervisor) 

¶ Miss Chinn (English Teacher) 

¶ Miss Goodwin (Art Teacher and Year 9 tutor) 

¶ Mrs Connor (SEND Practitioner) 
 

We are also losing Mrs Reid for a year as she is going 

with her family to the USA to take up a wonderful 

opportunity. We thank all of these staff warmly for their 

service to the school and we wish them well as they 

leave us for the next steps in their careers or for 

retirement.  

We will be welcoming the following staff in September: 

¶ Mrs Vincent (Assistant Headteacher and 
English) 

¶ Mrs Coles (Science) 

¶ Mr Hunt (Science) 

¶ Mr Mundy (Maths) 

¶ Mr Bozic (Maths 

¶ Mr Parker Sibun (English) 

¶ Mrs Phelan (Art) 

¶ Mrs Grosvenor (Head of Arts) 

¶ Mrs Orford-Kemmish (Business and Computing 
and Head of Year 10/11) 

¶ Mrs McCarthy (SEND Practitioner) 

¶ Mr Wilson (Data/Finance Officer) 
Mrs Vitty will move from teaching English to a new role 

as PA to the Headteacher and Exams Officer.   

Congratulations to the following members of staff who 

take up promotion in September: 

¶ Mr Cornell (Head of PE) 

¶ Mr Bagnall (Head of DT) 

¶ Mrs Aubrey-Smith (Head of MFL) 

¶ Miss Staples (Head of Year 7) 

¶ Miss Wood (Head of Year 8/9) 

¶ Miss Petts (Leader for Extra-Curricular and 
Student Voice) 
 

Communion Services 

All students will attend Communion Services at St 

Nicolas Church next Thursday 20th July. We very much 

enjoy these opportunities to worship together as a 

school community. Year 7 and 8 will be taken to Church 

for their communion service after morning break and 

Year 9 and 10 will go up to the Church after period 3.  

 

Summer Mailing 

All parents will receive a summer mailing from us over 

the summer holiday which will contain important 

information for the academic year 2017-18 including: 

term dates; information on uniform; information 

on attendance policy; clear guidance on who to contact 

at King’s on various matters etc. Please look out for this 

and take the time to go through it with your 

child/children.  

 

Year 9 Retreat Day 

Year 9 enjoyed an end Key of Stage 3 retreat day on 

Monday. We spent an hour together in the Main Hall in 

school reflecting on the students’ personal growth over 

the last three years and completing ‘Affirmation 

Booklets’ which many students will treasure for years to 

come. We then left school for Blackland Farm where 

students participated in a day of outdoor activities 
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including zipwire, abseiling and the ‘crate challenge’! All 

students also participating in a team building session 

which further bonded together this close-knit year 

group. The students were an absolute credit to the 

school all day and showed considerable respect for each 

other. We look forward to welcoming them back as 

senior KS4 students after the summer break! 

Mrs Price 

 

Year 10 i360 Trip 

On Monday 10th July, Year 

10 hit dizzy heights over the 

shores of Brighton as we 

ascended the i360!  Many 

students faced their fears as 

we spent half an hour 

climbing high above our 

city; some even dared 

dangle their toes over the 

edge of the platform.  It was 

a wonderful opportunity for 

our students to see their 

home town from a different 

angle - many were surprised 

to see hidden delights such as roof graffiti and hidden 

gardens.  We could even make out the school! 

As always, our students were polite, well-behaved and 

mature in their approach to the trip.  They made the 

most of the free time with a few brave souls even 

enjoying a dip in the sea!  It was a lovely afternoon and 

a well-deserved reward for all their hard work. 

 

Year 7 Blackland Farm Trip 

Bright and early on Monday morning, the students 

loaded their bags onto the coaches and set off on their 

adventure to Blackland Farm. As soon as we arrived, the 

groups spent time erecting tents and beating large 

stakes into the ground; that left some with a few 

blisters! With the tents set up, although some looked as 

though a slight gust would pull them over, the students 

went off to their various activities. Some groups 

enjoyed strapping into harnesses and scaling the large 

climbing walls, whilst others tried their hands at 

archery. The evening was finished off with a roaring fire, 

carefully made by Mr and Mrs Cornell and a 

scrumptious meal delivered by Mrs Price. Mrs Moscrop, 

Ms Goldstein, Mr Nowicki, Mrs Rebera and Mr Walker 
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rustled up some hot chocolate and Ms Staples delivered 

the marshmallows. The next day followed with more 

activities and a slight downpour in the afternoon. 

Nevertheless, the students had a fantastic time and 

many enjoyed a refreshing swim in the lake before 

returning to the coaches.  

 

Year 8 STEM Day 

On Monday’s Enrichment day, the whole of Year 8 

researched, designed and built (almost!) fully 

functioning roller coasters (marble runs) from the 

recycled materials kindly donated by staff and parents. 

They worked so well in their teams and really carefully 

planned and constructed large and interesting roller 

coasters.  

Our runners up were Taine, Dan and Elijah with Shirin, 

Jess, Shianna and India’s ‘Adzorb’ taking the winning 

spot. Thank you to all of year 8 for getting so involved 

with the project and thank you to Miss Petts, Mrs 

Green, Miss Weysom, Mrs Morley and Ms McMellon for 

their hard work to help the day run so smoothly. 

 

 

Year 9 Holocaust Study Day 

On Tuesday 11th July Year 9 spent the day in school 

discovering the ways in which Nazis persecuted Jews 

throughout Europe during the 1930s and 40s. Students 

also immersed themselves in one Polish musician's 

journey and his experience in a Warsaw ghetto, being 

separated from family as he was saved from the 

concentration camp from family and later going in to 

hiding. Students were able to gain an understanding of 
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life in the ghettos. To end our day we were very 

fortunate to welcome Holocaust Survivor Mrs Dorit 

Oliver-Wolff in to school. Mrs Wolff shared her 

experience of being ripped from her mother whilst in 

hiding and how she spent 9 months in a concentration 

camp sorting house. Students were told how her father 

had died in one of these camps at the hands of Hitler's 

anti-Semitic regime and how Dorit was one of the 

fortunate escapees who was smuggled from the sorting 

house through a laundry basket. Mrs Wolff emphasised 

the importance of forgiveness, equality and 

understanding and stayed for questions from our 

students. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Wolff to 

King's again to share her story next year.  

 

Sports Day 

The annual King's School sports day was held for the 

first time at Withdean Stadium with all the school taking 

part in different activities. In the morning, 

some students took part in the field events at the 

Withdean including javelin, discus, shot put, speed 

bounce, long jump and triple jump. Other students took 

part in an inter-house rounders tournament up at the 

school field with year 7's and 8's combining in their 

houses and the year 9 and 10's combining together as 

well. There was also an inter-house benchball 

tournament held at school where students were 

competing against other schools to win points for their 

house. After the morning events Ephesus were in the 

lead.  

In the afternoon, all students were at the Withdean for 

the running events which ranged from 75m to the 

dreaded 1500m! Students were fantastic in how they 

applied themselves throughout the afternoon and 

whether they were first or last, it was impressive to see 

individual’s personal determination to finish the race. 

Sports day ended with our annual teachers v student 

houses race where each house picks their fastest 

student from each year group to take on the teachers. 

In the girls’ race, Colossae dominated from the start and 

won the race with the female teachers coming in 5th 

place. However, some pride was restored after the 

dream team of Mr Knowles, Mr Cornell, Mr Lovell and 

Mr Walker led from start to finish and beat all the young 

pretenders! 

 

A big thank you to all the staff for their help on the day 

and the parents who came to cheer on from the stands; 

your support of sport at King's is always 

appreciated. These are the final first placings for each 

year group from just the athletic results: 

Year 7: 7C 

Year 8: 8E 

Year 9: 9C 

Year 10: 10P 
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Overall, the results of all the sporting events that took 

place on sports day were: 

4th place = Galatia (541) 

3rd place = Ephesus (547) 

2nd place = Colossae (549) 

1st place = Philippi (554) 

The results of the House Cup will be announced next 

week which includes all inter-house events across the 

year, achievement points and attendance.  

 

 


